
Ready for class! 
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ur first day of school was last 

Monday, and we are already 

busy in following the daily routine at 

the seminary. On Sunday night Father 

gave us an orientation, passing out 

schedules and prayer books, and 

going over the rules. After some 

recreation we went into chapel for our 

first time at praying Night Prayers as 

a group with all seminarians present.  

    This past week we have been 

getting used to the routine and getting 

to know one another. We come from 

Minnesota, Wisconsin, Nebraska, 

Iowa and Idaho, and so far, everyone 

gets along great. Already, besides 

classes, we have been helping with 

picking plums in our orchard and 

stacking wood for the Sisters. So itôs 

been a busy week.  

    Now we will soon be off to a 

ñcampingò trip, but since we will 

spend two days at a nice home on the 

lake, we wonôt be roughing it. The  

 

 

weather is still quite warm, so the  

conditions should be ideal for some 

fun on the water.  

    We also have had our first choir 

practice, and we have a lot of good 

voices in our group. Father Philip is 

our choir teacher this year. Right now, 

we are learning to sing the Vespers of 

Our Lady and then we will start 

preparing to sing High Masses. 

Everyone likes to sing.  

    As you can see, it is going to be a 

great year. We hope you enjoy 

reading our articles. Please remember 

also to pray for us, that we will profit 

from this great opportunity of a 

Catholic education in a unique school, 

the CMRI minor seminary.  

    

New Faces  
by William Davis, gr. 9     

  
hen I came back to the minor 

seminary from summer 

vacation I didn't know what to expect, 

because there was going to be a grand 

total of 9 minor seminarians. But any 

doubts were soon expelled from my 

mind. For although there were many 

new people who 

decided to give 

the minor 

seminary a try, I 

knew most of 

them and even 

the ones that I 

didn't know 

were really good 

young men. So I 

do believe that 

we are blessed 

this year with 

many probable vocations. 

    It is rigorous here to be sure 

(although probably not as rigorous as 

the major seminary), but it is a good 

way to find out if you have a calling 

to the priesthood, and besides, 

discipline is good for us. I believe that 

this has been the best decision I have 

made in my short life, and I hope that 

the others feel that way too. I don't 

think that I could have asked for 

better fellow seminarians. 

    This world is a scary place, and I 

am glad that it still has beacons of 

light left in it, the minor seminary 

being one of them. In my eyes the 

City of Mary is a safe haven, a beacon 

of hope, an island in a sea of woe. We 

all know that in the end God and Our 

Lady will triumph over the serpent. 

And who will be in the front lines in 

the strife? The priests and the Sisters 

and the lay Brothers. And that is what 

the minor seminary is for, to help 

boys discern their vocation and see if 

it is God's will that they join in the 

front lines in the struggle for the 

Faith.     

    So, the year treads by with slow 

inevitability of time, and I can only  
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O 
 

September Calendar 

  2 ï Labor Day outing;        

        William Rileyôs 14th  

        birthday    

  5 ï Our secretaryôs birthday                                            

  8 ï Feast of Our Ladyôs  

        nativity; special  

       observances 

12 ï Josephôs 14th birthday;  

        chanted Vespers of Our  

        Lady 

24 ï Feast of Our Lady of  

        Ransom; chanted Vespers     

27 ï Mid-quarter       
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Every day starts off with Holy Mass in our 

seminary chapel. 

It didnôt take long for the seminarians to start 

using the ping-pong table. 

Ultimate Frisbee is a popular recreation after 

classes. 

Getting ready for winterðthe seminarians stack 

firewood for the Sisters on the deck outside the convent. 

The students take in a class on the first day of school. 
Gabriel and William Riley helped in 

the vineyard before school began. 
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There are plenty of plums to pick this year. 
 

Victor (right foreground) joined us for a group photo on the first day. 

This yearôs group of boys have had no problem in 

becoming friends. 
 


